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Expend Capital Reserve Trust Funds 
In accordance with RSA 198:20C, a public hearing will be held by the Contoocook Valley School Board for the purpose 
of expending Capital Reserve Trust Funds for buildings and maintenance for the 2019-2020 fiscal year. 
 
 

Myron Steere opened public hearing at 7:01 p.m.   
 
Tim Grossi reported that two items, NH Lead Testing in school drinking water is mandated by the State.  The total 
comes to $12,140.00.  Results are coming from the State.  This is an unfunded mandate.  If lead is found in the water, 
there are monies available for remediation.  Testing is conducted every five years.  There are over 500 taps that require 
testing.  Testing for lead in buildings that were built after lead was banned is required.   
 
The second item involves flooring in two buildings where the carpet was pulled back and black mastic was found. At 
AES, documentation states that the asbestos was abated.  It appears that the schools, GBS and AES, were flip flopped 
as they were exchanged over time.  Tests came back positive, it was taken care of, and air testing has come back 
clean.  At PES, sample tests were taken from the old section of the building and found to be the same.  It involves a 
small portion of flooring.  Abatement will take place at the cost of approximately $20,768.00 for both schools.  
Documents state that all was abated.  It was encapsulated.   
Rich Cahoon requested that welcome back newsletters at both schools share what was found and that it has been 
taken care of.  Confirmed. 
 

Stephan Morrissey moved to approve $32,908.00 from the Capital Reserve Trust Fund for Building and 

Maintenance for lead testing and asbestos abatement.  Dick Dunning second.  Unanimous.   
 
Jim Fredrickson noted that the projected transfers out will be updated on the Trust Fund Balance Sheet.   
   

After hearing no questions from those present, Myron Steere called the Public Hearing to a close at 7:10 p.m.   

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Brenda Marschok 
 

 

      


